NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Florida Public Service Commission has received a petition from Ocean Properties, Ltd., Target Stores, Inc., JC Penney Corp., and Dillard’s Department Stores, Inc., filed August 23, 2004, in Docket No. 030623-EI, seeking a variance or waiver from Rule 25–6.103(3), Florida Administrative Code.  The pertinent portion of the rule provides that a when a customer’s electricity meter is found to be in error in excess of prescribed limits, the figure to be used for calculating the appropriate refund or charge “shall be that percentage of error as determined by the test.”  Comments on the petition should be filed with the Commission’s Division of the Commission Clerk and Administrative Services, 2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850, within 14 days after publication of this notice.  A copy of the petition can be obtained from the Division of the Commission Clerk and Administrative Services.  For additional information, please contact Cochran Keating, Office of the General Counsel, at the above address or telephone (850) 413-6193.
